Minutes of Meeting

Lodi Township Planning Commission

April 27, 2004

Present: Crowner, Diuble, Feldkamp, Katz, Radecki, Steeb

Absent: O=Connor

Meeting opened at 8:05 PM.

Steeb announced that Wexford Development had requested that their Three Arch Bay review be removed from the agenda.

Copper Leaf Farm’s request for a final site plan review was presented by Steve Marsh, owner.  He advised the project would be phased alphabetically by building letter.  He also stated that Copper Leaf Farm, LLC, Copper Leaf Crossing, LLC, and Animal Kingdom Veterinary Hospital, PC were all owned by Steve and Vicki and would be occupying the property.  Don Pennington reviewed his report, which is attached, calling for a number of items that need to be provided.  He stated that the plans were not ready for a preliminary or final site plan approval at this time.  Ron Goldie reviewed his report, which is attached, also calling for a number items to be provided.

Discussion followed about the septic field system that appears to not provide for individual fields for each building.  It is also not clear about pumping stations and separate lines for animal and human waste.  No comments or approvals were provided from the WCEHD.   The possible need for decel and excel lanes being required by the WCRC was discussed and the impact that requirement would have on setbacks of buildings.  Another issue discussed was the potential need for a kennel license from the County and whether the kennel will require a special use permit with a 300 feet setback from the nearest edge of the public right-of-way and a 200 feet setback from any neighboring site.  Finally, it was suggested that Steve Marsh and his consultants review the recommendations and confer with Lodi consultants in order to correct, add missing items and resolve all issues raised in the reports and at this meeting. 

Moved by Radecki and seconded by Crowner to table the Copper Leaf Farm proposal until the applicant has adequate and complete information for either a preliminary site plan or a combined preliminary and final site plan approval.  Passed 6-0.  

Steeb stated that the Private Road Regulations are being revised based upon input from the Lodi Township Board and will require a Public Hearing when completed.

Moved by Diuble and seconded by Radecki to approve the Minutes of the March 23,2004 Planning Commission Meeting as submitted.  Passed 6-0.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 PM. 

Submitted by 

Robert Crowner

Vice Chair

